                  Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 1st Quartely Meeeting
                  held 6:30 pm Thursday February 20, 2020 in the Ben Franklin Junior High School Library

Board of Commissioners Present:  Krista Olson, Gary Hurm, , Bob Gifford, Keely Fischler, Mike Phillips and Marv Van Kekerix.  Joe Blonigen excused.

President Krista Olson called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Minutes of the 4rd Quarterly Meeting held on December 5, 2019:  The Minutes of the 4th Quarterly Meeting were posted to the McDill website and available for review at the meeting.  Mike Phillips moved that we dispense with the reading of the minutes and they be approved as written.  The motion was seconded by Marv Van Kekerix and approved by all of the District Members present.

Financial Report:  The accounting agreement from Cherek Pucci Quick was received and signed/returned to their office to renew services for another year.  Treasurer Marv Van Kekerix provided a YTD Financial Report as of December 31, 2019.  Marv reported that the assessments from the city of Stevens Point came in, which will provide $56,610 of the total assessments of $62,000 into the financials for the current year.  No major expenses have occurred since the last quarter meeting.  Motion by Mike Phillips, seconded by Bob Gifford to approve the financial report as provided, with approval by all District Members present. 
General Announcements:  Krista reported that a mailing by Protect our Piers was sent to some residents, but upon further investigation it appears to be a limited case, and not a major issue supported by Wisconsin Lakes.  The issue stems from who owns the lakebed under a dock on a flowage, but should not be a big concern for McDill since the majority of lakebed ownership is the City.

Automatic Leveler Grant Resolution from the City:  The city of Stevens Point is applying for a grant toward the cost of the levelers, which will be a split share between the city and the lake district.  The grant requires two resolutions by the Lake District, 1  For agreeing to allow the city to be responsible for overseeing the grant application and carrying out of the grant work and 2.  For agreeing to partner with the city of Stevens Point for the cost share of the levelers at a share of $12,500 maximum for the 2020 operating expense year.  It is noted that the line item for the automatic levelers was in the annual budget at $12,000, but other costs have come in at less than budget, so the additional amount is not of concern.  Motion to approve the first grant resolution made by Keely Fischler and seconded by Marv Vankekerix approved by 9/1.  Motion to approve the second grant resolution made by Bob Gifford and seconded by Mike Phillips approved by 9/1.  The grant resolutions will be signed and returned tomorrow in time for the deadline.  
Spring 2020 Aquatic Plant Management and Treatment  Clean Lakes Midwest contacted the lake district to start the permit process for the spring chemical treatment.  It was noted a few days later that the new online permit process was experiencing issues per the DNR in an email to all lake districts.  A follow up will be done with Clean Lakes once we are closer to ice off.  It was noted that the area for treatment this year is expected to be smaller than previous years, as the surveys are showing a smaller area of EWM present than previous years.  
Follow up on Harvester Painting and Maintenance:  The first harvester was towed to the shop in Wisconsin Rapids and had painting completed on it.  It was noted that there were some weakened areas on the hull that had to be reinforced prior to painting.  The cost of the painting and towing of the one harvester came to about $3900, which is a lot less than what was budgeted as the Pond Maintenance line item had budgeted for both being painted this year.  The paint will be tested through this summer harvesting operation, and then the next harvester will be completed next off season if the paint job on the first one holds up to expectations.  
Dredging Update on Grant and Discussion and Potential Vote on GEI Phase 2 Contract:  Krista reported the lake district large scale planning grant application was turned down by the DNR.  There were 36 applicants, and only 22 were awarded.  The DNR suggested for the next grant round to rank higher the project would need more areas such as erosion control projects and education of surrounding landowners.  The next grant cycle will be due in June.  

 GEI sent to the lake district a new revised grant that covers just the permit application activity only.  The next step needed in the project is to obtain the permit, as the permitting process may change the scope or areas of the project as it is reviewed by multiple areas of the DNR and Army Corp of Engineers.  Once the permit is approved it is good for multiple years, and then a request for bids can be started.  The cost of the permit process through GEI is $9600.  To date$10,437 has been spent on the dredging expense $15,000 line item, which would leave us over budget.  Given that costs for harvester painting/pond equipment came in at $7000 under budget, we should be fine for covering the costs.  Motion to approve the GEI contract for permitting made by made by Keely Fischler and seconded by Mike Phillips, and was approved.

The next quarterly meeting is scheduled for Thursday April 16, 2020 at 6:30 pm at the Ben Franklin Junior High School Library.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson President, McDill Lake District.         

